
Sacred Heart - St. Catherine of Sweden Parish 
@ Sacred Heart Church 

596 Cambridge Street 
Worcester, Massachusetts 01610 

 

Rev. George J. Ridick, Pastor 
 

Administrative Assistant Lynn Lorusso                     SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Email:  Lynn.sacredheart@verizon.net                                 Lordôs Day: 
Website: shscparish.com                    Saturday 4:00 PM, Sunday 10:00 AM 
Rectory: Telephone: 508-752-1608                                   Weekday:  
Fax: 508-757-2462                Monday-Tuesday, Thursday- Friday 9:00 AM 
                                              (No Mass on Wednesday) 
Church/Bingo Hall: 508-752-9798                      First Friday: 
Food Pantry: 508-753-2555                             9:00 AM 
                Confessions: 
                             Every Saturday 3-3:30 PM 
 
          

Parish Vision Statement: 
We, as Christôs disciples, are the hands, minds & voices which lovingly glorify God by serving  

Each other as a Christian family. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

(As of Monday) 
Saint Vincent Hospital at Worcester Medical Center: 
None Listed.  Memorial Hospital: None Listed. 
UMass. Campus: None Listed. 

 
Please pray for Daniel Kachadoorian who is actively serv-

ing in the Army, stationed in Afghanistan 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

(Please arrive at least 15 minutes before Mass) 
 
 
Saturday, September 23 
Lector: Christina Marotta 
Commentator: Warren Lohnes 
Altar Server: Kristopher Curnin 
Ministers of Holy Communion: Carole Gardella & Eileen 
Kaminski 
 
Sunday, September 24 
Lector: Michael Buffone 
Commentator: Daniel Fullen 
Altar Servers: Noah Sulminski & Elisabeth Villa 
Ministers of Holy Communion: Patti Taylor, Patricia Rear-
don, Rose Kempton, Jo Luikey, Ben & Kerri Sulminski 
__________________________________________________ 

 
Prayer for Catechetical Sunday 

 
Dear Lord Jesus, 

after you rose from the dead 
but before you ascended into heaven, 
you gathered your followers to you. 

You told them to baptize all in your name, 
and that of your Father and the Holy Spirit. 

You told them to make all nations followers of you 
and to teach them obedience to all your words. 
Most important, you said you would be with them 

always, even to the end of the world. 
As we honor our catechists today, 

give them the grace to be ministers of your word 
and your sacraments. 

Give them courage to counsel others to obedience, 
and faith to remember that you are with them always. 

Amen.  

WEEK OF September 16 & 17, 2017  

OF  MASSES  

 September 16  Twenty - Fourth Sunday 

in Ordinary Time  

PM  ð  Robert Luikey  (1st Ann.) -  Family  

 September 17 ~ Twenty - Fourth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time  

AM  William J. Personis Fr. & Jacqueline 

Morgan ñAnn & Kathy Hannon

AM  

 September 23 ñ   Twenty - Fifth Sunday 

in Ordinary Time  

PM  ð  George J. Ridick Jr.  (28th Ann.) -  Fam-

i l y 

 

Michael Sulminski ñFamily

AM   

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

"I forgave you your entire debt because you begged me 
to. Should you not have had pity on your fellow servant, 
as I had pity on you?" The parable Jesus tells today is the 
story of a king, but in truth it is about Jesus himself. He is 
the "king" who has forgiven our debts. We are the 

"servants" whose sins have earned us chastisement. But 
when we repent and ask for Christ's mercy, he grants it to 

us without hesitation. 
The point of the parable, then, is that we too should ex-
tend this mercy to others. We should not be like that 
"wicked servant" who begged for mercy but would not 
show it to others. Elsewhere, Jesus teaches us to pray, 
"Forgive us our debts as we forgive our debtors" (Mt. 
6:12). We use different words, but a similar meaning 
when we pray the Our Father asking God to "forgive us 
our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against 
us." But are we sure that we mean what we say? 

It's important to pause and evaluate how we are doing in 
this regard. Are we harboring any grudges? Are there 
people we refuse to forgive? Is there a situation where we 
are seeking revenge instead of extending mercy? Jesus 
asks us to do otherwise. He reminds us that we have al-
ready been forgiven. We are right now enjoying the bene-
fits of his forgiveness. So we are called to bear in mind 
our own sins, failings, weaknesses, and "debts" when we 
deal with others instead of thinking that we are perfectly 
innocent and acting as if we've never been the beneficiary 
of mercy. So let us do our best to forgive as we have been 
forgiven. This doesn't mean approving of wrong behav-
ior; God doesn't ask us to do that. But he does ask us to 

let go of bitterness and foster mercy instead.  

2 



3 

September 22, 2017 
 

Team # 4ð Judy Keenan, Michael Burgraff, Donald Du-
charme, Dan Fullen, Sonny Collins 

 
The  Every  ïWeek Crew  and Early  Shift  Workers 
Theresa Courtney, John Harrington, Lisa Hickory, Emma 
Lusignan, Patricia Wassel, Joan Lorusso, Pat Markiewicz, 
Ed Corrigan, Carole Nourse, Jeannine Corrigan, Debra Di-
az, Donald Ducharme, Fran Peperato, Debbie Plant, Ed 

Wall, Julie Carrigan & Michael Burgraff 
 

Ladies Guild Kitchen Crew: 
 

Beverly Farrar & Jeanne Lavallee 
 

**Vision statement is located on the cover of bulletin** 
 

Luau Parish Dinner & Dance 
You donôt want to miss out on this night!!! 

We invite all parishioners to our Luau Dinner & Dance on 
Saturday, September 23rd @ 5pm in our parish hall.  We 
will have a delicious dinner followed by a fun evening with 
dancing, games, face painting and balloon animals. 
Great food, Great fellowship & Great fun!!! 

Tickets are on sale before or after Mass or you can send in 
your ticket order to the rectory. 

 
Blessing of the Animals 
This yearôs Blessing of the Animals will take place on Sun-
day, October 1st at 1pm on the terrace in front of the 
church.  The format will include prayers, scripture readings, 
music and treats for the pets and their people.  Each pet will 
be blessed individually and presented with a St. Francis of 
Assisi medal.  All are welcome! 

 
Spaghetti Dinner 

Come one Come all!!! Weôll be having a Spaghetti Supper 
on October 7 in the parish hall.  It will start after the 4pm 
Mass.  Dinner will be served at 5:30pm.  There will be en-
tertainment, 50/50 raffle and other raffles.  This is being 
held to raise money for the meals our parish serves at the 
Mustard Seed.  If you are interested in volunteering to help 

with the meals please see Mike Buffone.   
Tickets on sale beginning September 17th, adults $5.00, 

children age 6-10 - $3.00. 
We are also looking for donations for the raffles.  If you 
would like to donate a gift certificate or a basket please call 
Jo Luikey 508-450-0478 or you can drop it off at the rectory 

by September 21st. 
Thank you in advance for supporting this event. 

 
 

 
 
 
Our Sep-
tember 
monthly collection for our food pantry collected 99 items & 

$75.00. 
Thank you for your kindness! 

 

 

 
September 18th 

Ladies Guild Pot Luck Dinner 
6pm 

 
September 21 

Divine Mercy Meeting  
6:30pm 

 
September 23rd 

Parish Luau Dinner & Dance 
5-8pm 

 
September 26th  
Cursillo Meeting 
9:30am 

 
September 28th 
Prayers for Priest 

4pm 
 
 

Hurricane Harvey Collection 
In order to assist in the humanitarian and recovery efforts 
through Catholic Charities and many parishes in the affect-
ed area we will take a second collection this weekend to 

help support this effort. 
 

Catholic Schools Collection 
Next weekend the second Collection will be for Catholic 
Schools.  If you would like your donation to benefit one of 
the schools that our parishioners attend,  please be sure to 
indicate either St. Stephen or St. Mary or St. Josephôs on 
your envelope .  Unless otherwise specified, these funds 
raised will benefit the Central Catholic School within the 
diocese.   
Thank you for your support of our Catholic Schools! 

 
 
 

OUR RESPONSE TO GODôS PLAN FOR GIVING 
 

September 10, 2017 
 

Current Expenses $78.00, Religious Education Collection 
$582.00, Utility Fund $5.00, Catholic Schools $5.00, Sun-

day Offering $2494.00 
 
 

Many thanks to all of you who send in your weekly contribu-
tions to the parish even when you are away on vacation.  
We depend greatly on your steady stewardship at this time 
of year.  While people go away for periods of time, the bills 

keep showing up! 
 
 
 
 


